RC-2000, Inc.

Business Meeting

October 21, 2006

Toronto InterContinental Hotel

Tony Perez, President and Meeting Chair

Member representatives attending: Steve Curtis, Dan Derrico, Tony Henry, Rick Miner, Eduardo Padron, Tony Perez, Paul Sechrist, Henry Shannon, Jackie Snyder, Jerry Sue Thornton and Wayne Watson. (Note: new members listed below attended after the membership report.)

Member representatives absent: Phil Day, Mary Fifield, Rufus Glasper, Alex Johnson, Geoff Hall, Norm Neilson, Preston Pulliams, Stu Sutin, Anthony Tricoli, Bill Vega and James Walsh.

President Perez called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m.  He welcomed first-time attendee Paul Sechrist, President of Oklahoma City Community College.

AGENDA REVIEW

A request was approved without objection to add to the agenda the “State of the Nation” report by George Boggs, President of the American Association of Community Colleges. 

REPORTS

Membership:

Jerry Sue Thornton, Membership Committee Chair, recognized Emeritus Wayne Giles for assisting with the first new attendee orientation.  The response was positive. Members will follow up with those not in attendance to help maintain their interest and commitment.  The committee recommended approval of the following requests for institution membership and noted the CEOs of these institutions were in attendance, but excused from the membership portion of the business meeting.  (Note: The Steering Team approved these recommendations at an earlier meeting):

1) Los Rios Community College, Sacramento, California – President Brice Harris 

2) Salt Lake Community College, Salt Lake City, Utah – President Cynthia Bioteau

3) Wayne County Community College, Detroit, Michigan - President Curtis Ivery

4) UNICO - Universidad Autonoma de Guadalajara, Mexico - Arq. Jose Morales Gonzales

5) Southern Alberto Institute of Technology, Calgary, Canada - President Irene Lewis

6) City and Islington College, London, England – Principal Frank McLoughlin

MOTION:  A motion was made and seconded to accept all recommendations.  Motion passed unanimously.

A suggestion was made to consider gender and ethnic diversity for future membership recommendations.  Janet was asked to send adopted membership criteria with the minutes.

The Membership Committee will consider additional members and present any recommendations to members at the next meeting in Phoenix.  Any member can 

submit suggestions to Jerry Sue or other members of the Membership Committee. 

Jerry Sue welcomed new members and noted each one will bring a unique perspective. 
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Steering Team:

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the previous meeting.  Motion passed.

Members agreed with the Steering Team recommendation that the major focus for the Spring ’07 meeting in Phoenix should be a review of RC-2000’s mission and objectives.  Janet will coordinate plans with the Steering Team and the Phoenix host, Rufus Glasper.

Financial:

Treasurer Steve Curtis said a six-year review of income and expenses shows meeting costs have increased, in part due to the Parallel Meetings. He referred to the distributed Financial Report noting the checking account balance of $58,211.86 and rollover and brokered CD investments totaling $154,334.98, for a total net worth of $212,546.84. Sponsor income has increased to $55,000.  Membership income was less than expected this year because of membership turnover. Income from dues in 2007 is projected at $80,000.

In executive session, Steve presented the FY ‘07 budget and presented the Steering Team recommendation that $10,000 be added to the “Administration” line item.

MOTION:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the Financial Report and to adopt the Budget as recommended.  Motion passed unanimously.

Operations:

Janet reported on these activities:

• Website – Members were asked for “best practices” to update the website.

• Sponsor Recruitment – Value-added businesses will be contacted; ideas are welcome. 

• Sponsor Recognition – A plan is underway to better recognize and support contributors

• Legal – RC-2000 is a non-profit corporation and is tax-exempt under a US 501.c.3 code 

• Member Data – Personal contact information is for internal use only.

• Surveys – Surveys should be given to Janet to help prepare for the next meeting.

• Impact – Members were encouraged to send brief notes on any activities that occur as a result of attending RC-2000 meetings to document history and meeting value.  

• Meeting “Buddies” – This was a new activity to welcome new first-time attendees. 

• Seneca – Rick Miner and his staff were recognized for their assistance with this meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

Parallel Meetings:

President Perez reviewed the two “Parallel” meetings held in conjunction with the meeting of CEOs.  The Academic Vice Presidents met to finalize their conversation on “research on retention.”  The Chief Information Officers met to discuss “turning data into knowledge.”  Both groups will give reports on Sunday morning. Members agreed that future ideas for Parallel meetings would be reviewed and approved by the Steering Team before plans are made so that all perspectives (including budget, time and topics) can be considered.  No Parallel meeting will be held in Phoenix because of the focus on RC-2000’s Mission and Objectives.
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Urban Report:

Steve announced the previous Urban Report writer resigned due to a workload conflict with her business. Three members previously offered suggestions for the position and, after Janet contacted each, a contract was offered to Pam Niehaus in St. Louis.  Henry will help support the publication design in St. Louis and Jackie’s printing department in Kansas City will continue to print and mail the publication.  Janet will increase her support to all those involved and oversee the project.  One issue was distributed this year and the second issue is at the printer.  The goal is to produce quarterly publications and post them on the website.

Steve asked members to forward names for the subscription list to Janet, if they have not already done so. Those names can include businesses, legislators and community leaders. Multiple copies will also be sent to each member for internal distribution. Members were encouraged to send Janet story ideas and resource opportunities they would like to highlight.

NEW BUSINESS

Business Partners:

The discussion on developing business partners was postponed until the next meeting. Steering Team members Perez, Thornton and Shannon will work with Phil Day and Stu Sutin to study ways to identify business sponsors, discuss criteria for business partners and consider involvement of the Emeriti members.  Ideas will be presented as part of the Mission and Objectives review session.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Next Meetings:

The Spring ’07 meeting will be held in Phoenix on March 22-25, hosted by the Maricopa Community Colleges.  The Fall ’07 meeting will be held in October, hosted by Metropolitan Community College.  Future meeting sites offered were:  Miami in the Spring of ’08, Chicago in the Fall of ’08. Other future sites offered were:  Guadalajara, Detroit, San Francisco, and London.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  A motion was made to adjourn at 2:50 p.m.  It was seconded and passed.

